CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Bwlch Village Hall on 1st October 2015 at 1900hrs.
Present were Chairman Cllr Mrs K West, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs DWV Cracroft, Mrs HG Sweeting, Mrs C Morfett, RDH Jackson and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs FJ Morgan, T Sinnett, S McLennan, AA Harries and CCllr Mrs K Silk.  
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations were given.
Minutes   of the meetings held at the Tretower Village Hall on 3rd and 17th September 2015 were confirmed and signed.
Matters Arising

1. Five Councils Liaison Meeting. The next Five Councils Liaison Meeting will be hosted by Llangynidr Community Council on Tuesday 3rd November 2015. There was a letter from the Friends of Crickhowell Library asking for a representative from the Council to attend a meeting on Wednesday 14th October 2015 at 1530hrs in the Library. There was going to be a meeting with Nat West Officials on 6th October 2015 in the CRIC conference room at 1900hrs. The email with the agenda was forwarded to Cllrs Mrs K West and C Morfett who were going to attend the meeting. This email was also to be forwarded to Cllr FJ Morgan.
2. St John’s Close Tretower. The Clerk wrote to the Housing Officer on 6th September 2015 in reply to his letter of 23rd June 2015 to inform him that a planning application had been received for a proposed development in land off St John’s Close, which included access through St John’s Close. An acknowledgement of the Council’s letter was received on 12th September 2015.
3. Bwlch War Memorial. A letter from the company gave an estimate of the work required to clean, repair and renovate the memorial of £6910.00 plus VAT of £1382.00 – a total of £8292.00. The Clerk wrote and thanked the company for their estimate and informed them that the Council would apply for  a grant to fund the repairs. Grants were available from CADW, the Welsh Government and the War Memorials Grant Scheme. There was a short discussion about forming a local committee in Bwlch to deal with the grant applications. It was to be publicised on the local notice boards.
Highways
1.Footpath to Gate Shop in Bwlch. The Clerk informed the highways department that the hedges near the pinch gate covered up the priority signs and that the hedges going along the approach road from Llangorse by the new houses needed cutting back. He also informed Mr Allun Jones that this had been reported several times by a Bwlch Councillor.
2.Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting reported that the hedges needed cutting near Rock Cottage in Tretower. The Clerk reported this to the highways department however, the email address for our new liaison officer Mr Eric Johnson was not recognised so the Clerk reported it to Mr Allun Jones who is now dealing with this. 
3.The Clerk also reported the road from the Cwmdu church to the caravan site again, which still had piles of plainings on the verges and nothing appeared to be getting done about it.

Correspondence
1. Email 17th September 2015 Billy Dunne PCSO with the September 2015 edition of the Neighbourhood News from the local policing team in Crickhowell. Photocopies of the Neighbourhood news were handed out to the Councillors.
2. Letter 14th September 2015 Treasurer of the Cwmdu Eisteddfod with a request for financial support from the Council. £200.00 was agreed.
3. Email 11th September 2015 with a poster for CARS – Community Action for Road Safety with a poster for a public meeting in Sennybridge on Friday 9th October 2015. 
4. Email 7th September 2015 WAG with draft statutory guidance for the well being of future generations Wales Act 2015.
5. Letter 9th September 2015 Crickhowell Volunteer Bureau with a request for financial assistance to help maintain the defibrillators that were placed in our Council area. £100.00 agreed.
6. Letter 22nd September 2015 One Voice Wales with the agenda for the Brecon and Radnor Area Committee meeting on Friday 9th October 2015 at Howey.

7. Email 29th September 2015 BBNPA with the agenda for the NP meeting on 6th October 2015.
8. Email 29th September 2015 Brecon Beacons Tourism Newsletter and Autumn Training Programme.

9. Email 29th September 2015 Powys Community Health Council with the agenda for the meeting on Monday 5th October 2015 at Llandrindod Wells.

10. Email 29th September 2015 Llangollen Eisteddod Annual Appeal. Not approved.
.
The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails / letters received from 4th September 2015 to 23rd  September 2015 for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent. 
Planning

1.Planning Application 15/12545/REM – 21/08/2015 – “Approval of the details of the layout, scale, appearance, access and landscaping (13/09596/OUT) for two residential units” at Land Adjoining St John’s Close, Tretower, Crickhowell. BBNPA Letter 10/09/2015 had details of amended plans / details for this application with plan NP1v2 enclosed. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 22/09/2015 with the Council’s comments.

2.Planning Applications – 15/12632/LBC & 15/12631/FUL – 04/09/2015 – “Renovation of attic rooms, replacement windows, conversion of outbuilding to garden room” at Middle Gaer, Cwmdu. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 22/09/2015 with the Council’s comments.

3.Planning Application – 15/12648/FUL – 15/09/2015 – “Proposed extension to the existing agricultural building” at Land Near Rhyd-Fawr Farm, Cwmdu. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 22/09/2015 with the Council’s comments.
4. Planning Application 15/12623/FUL – 22/09/2015 – “Change of use of a chapel with D1 use to a 3 bed residential house, a 5 bed self catering accommodation either guest house C1 or bunkhouse, sui generis and a Commercial kitchen for our outside catering business B2” at Penuel Chapel, Bwlch. The Clerk is to reply with the Council’s comments by 13/10/2015.
Accounts
1.R Doak Expenses / Stationery allowance - £260.50
2.R Doak Annual Salary - £3100.00

3.PAYE Income Tax - £775.00 
4.Cwmdu Eisteddfod - £200.00
5.Crickhowell Volunteer Bureau for Defibrillator Maintenance - £100.00

Proposed by Cllr  Mrs C Morfett and Seconded by Cllr RDH Jackson.  Carried.

6.A letter was sent to BDO on 6th September 2015 confirming that the Council had accepted the Annual Return on 3rd September 2015 and that the Notice of Conclusion of Audit had been posted on the village notice boards from 7th September 2015 for 14 days. 
7.The Clerk had confirmed with Nat West that the Councils Box in Safe Custody would be moved to their Branch in Abergavenny when the Crickhowell Branch Office was closed. The Clerk was to ask for written confirmation when this had been completed.
8.There was a letter from the Wales Audit Office dated 24th September 2015 which informed all Councils that the Auditor General for Wales had appointed Grant Thornton to be the auditor responsible for delivering the audit of the Council’s Annual Return for 2015-16. 

9.Bank Balance  - £4084.42 – Council - £2334.42  and  Section 106 - £1750.00  Section 106  Grant Money–  £4000 less Legal fees £1025, Donation to  Bwlch Village Hall - £1000 – Playing Fields and Allotment Rent  - £225.00 Balance of £1750.00 
Cwmdu School Playing Fields and Allotments 
The Clerk was advised to get a local contractor to fill in the potholes and discuss the shared costs with the Art School. The Clerk asked the grass cutting contractor who advertises as a Grounds Maintenance Contractor and he has agreed to look at the job and give the Council a quote for repairing the potholes. He quoted £100 for repairing the potholes and £100 for trimming the trees in the playing fields.
The Clerk emailed the Welsh Academy of Art about the repairs to the access road to ask them to share the costs.
The Clerk emailed the steering group on 1st October 2015 to ask for a copy of their public liability insurance certificate. Previous emails 10th June and 20th August 2015.
Councillors Points
1. Cllr Mrs JE Block reported that two streetlights in Cwmdu were not working.

2.Cllr RDH Jackson stated that the walking group from Bwlch and Llangorse were keen to walk over a local farmers land in Bwlch and he was going to try and get permission for this.

Meeting Closed at 2040hrs. 
